SENIOR MOMENTS MEETING

ONE STOP SHOP

6-10-03       12NOON

Attending

Shirley Edwards
Kenyon Residents Association (Chair)

Doris Fernandez
Cllr Little Hulton

Lynne Neill
Community Development Worker

Josie Browne
PCT

Eileen Hartigan
Age Concern

Linda Williams
One Stop Shop

Terry Gradwell
Sports Development

Pat Kirkman
Salford City Council
(minutes)

Alice Smyth
Cllr Little Hulton

1. Welcome and Introductions.

2. Apologies received from Angie Taylor, Sylvia Philips, Jay Brennan and Brynheys EPH.

3. Updates From previous minutes.

Shirley informed the group that Kenyon Residents Association will be looking for funding for computers from another source rather than the Community Committee grant.

Linda informed the group that Mike Benjamin has given permission for the use of Lap Tops in residential homes etc free of charge.

The event on the 26th September was attended well and everyone enjoyed the day.

Josie informed the group that the event at Buille Hill will be between 10am – 4pm, if any one needs transport to contact Josie.

4. Any Other Business

A) The group agreed to hold regular coffee mornings at other venues as well as at the One Stop Shop.  Agreed the next coffee morning take place at Pennington Close Community Rooms on the 5th November between 10am-12noon.  Agreed that another will be held in December to tie in with the presentation of certificates for one to one’s at the One Stop Shop.

B) Terry Gradwell was introduced to the group and a discussion was held on sports activities for older people, armchair exercises, health walks and possible use of sports centres and swimming pool were several ideas brought forward.  

C) Doris informed the group of the good work being achieved at St Mary’s Bowling Club; Harry Bridge did a presentation at the Community Committee and is a good example of intergenerational work.

D) Linda circulated the leaflet that has been devised to promote the “Senior Moments” meetings.

Actions

· Shirley to contact the Community Wardens in helping distribute flyers for the coffee morning.

· Terry to contact Jo Bell re health walks initiative and invite to the coffee morning.

· Pat to contact Harry Bridge to attend the next meeting.

· Kenyon Residents Association to provide refreshments for the coffee morning.

· Lynne to contact swimming baths re facilities available for disabled people i.e. ramps/hoists.

· Cllr Fernandez to ask the Scrutiny Committee what is available for older people.

· Pat to contact Angie on a date for the coffee morning in December.

Next meeting to take place at the One Stop Shop on the 24th November at 12noon.

